
Town of Sanbornton ~ Recreation Commission~ Meeting Minutes 

November 9, 2010, ~ 7:00 p.m. ~ Town Park  

 

Members: Corey Robinson, Chairman, Marc Cray, Heather Goodwin, Joel Smith, Tracy Wood, Andrew Livernois, Selectmen 
Representative and Juliana Lonergan, Coordinator. 
 
Present: Smith, Wood, Goodwin, Cray and Lonergan   
 
Meeting minutes from October 12, 2010 were read. Motion:  A motion was made by Mrs. Wood and seconded by Mrs. Goodwin to 
accept the meeting minutes with minor corrections.  Vote: Affirmative – Unanimous 
 
Financials: The Commission reviewed monthly financial paperwork.  
 
 B&A Program: The numbers in the program were reviewed and discussed. On average current enrollment is down by 29.5 % and 
revenue is down by 29%. The program is running efficiently and numbers are expected to increase as the year goes on. Lonergan 
presented a comparison sheet on what other local Parks & Rec’s and private day care centers are charging for B&A care programs. The 
commission took the information under advisement and will continue to monitor the program and consider changes to staff and fees. 
 
Halloween: The Halloween party went very well. Thanks to all the support from the WRHS Student Council. They help set up, run and 
clean up for the event.  Also Lonergan thanked Surowiec Farm for their donation of cider and apples, and thanked Guy Guinta Jr. for 
letting us use hay for a nice fall theme display. 
 
Budget: The Commission is scheduled to present the budget to the BOS on Wednesday, December 8

th
. Goodwin apologized but will 

not be available that evening. Wood and Cray stated they should be able to attend.   
 
Basketball:  Lonergan updated that there were five traveling teams this year. The following is a breakdown per grade enrolled: K=5, 1

st
 

=10, 2
nd

 = 9, 3
rd

 &4
th

 Girls=9, 3
rd

 &4
th

 Boys= 10, 5
th

 &6
th

 Girls= 15, 5
th

 & 6
th

 Boys 13. Lonergan will continue to accept children until the 
uniform order is placed. 
 
Winter Celebration: Scheduled for Sunday, December 5

th
 at 3:30 pm at the Old Town Hall. Mary Ruth Scott once again will lead us in 

song. Lonergan has craft and cookie decorating activities planned. The Girl Scouts have once again offered to make cookies.  The 
Commission will be serving hot chocolate and popcorn.  Lonergan stated that admission is free but a donation of canned items, for the 
local food pantry is requested.  Lonergan also will ask Santa to come take Christmas wishes. 
 
Ice Skating: December 5

th
 and 12

th;
 6:00 – 8:00 p.m.  Open skate .The “Learn to Skate Program” starts on January 2

nd
, 2011 and run for 

seven consecutive weeks.  5:15 – 6:00 p.m. “Parent Teach Your Child to Skate Time”, 6:00 -7:00 p.m. Family Skate,  
7:00 – 8:00 p.m. Open Skate.  
 
Next months meeting is Tuesday, December 14, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Park.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:04 p.m.  
  
Respectfully Submitted: 
  
 
Juliana E. Lonergan, Coordinator 
  
These minutes are subject to review and approval of the Recreation Commission. 


